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Dear Friends
My parents were regular church goers and my two brothers and I naturally
followed.  Although I did not consciously have a relationship with God, I
always left the evening service in Oxford with an overwhelming sense of peace
and ‘wellbeing’, in spite of the prospect of school the following day!
On my 19th birthday, I started my training as a police officer with Thames
Valley Police.  I remained in the police for thirty years, during which time I had
many interesting experiences.
I think it is fair to say that God helped and guided me hugely through this
(main) period of my working life, but of course I was too busy, too wrapped up
in work, friendships etc. to notice.  Alison and I moved from Berkshire to
Cumbria in 1996 and bought a house in Sedbergh.  I attended St. Andrews
there, rather intermittently, and then in December 2009, on the day it started
seriously snowing with a vengeance, we moved to Gaisgill.
It was natural to decide then on a church to attend and I quickly decided on All
Saints at Orton.  The church goers at Orton quickly accepted me and I felt at
home in the community there.  I also became more aware of God’s influence
and began, slowly, to realise that He is always there, in the background.  Hold
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that thought!  I was also influenced, not only by our vicar, Beverley, with her
wonderfully enthusiastic zest for ‘the church’, God’s Church, but all the other
people playing important parts, for instance Sandra, Chris and Ian.  Anyway,
Beverley was running a course, entitled ‘Called to Serve’, and thought it would
be good for me, so I decided to give it a go.  I did, though, explain to her that it
was purely for selfish reasons, as I wished to examine my own faith.  The
course runs from September to July, the groups meeting roughly every
fortnight, with breaks at Christmas and Easter.  The subject matter is of interest
to all and includes examining our faith, how we put this into practise and also
what gifts God has given us and how we use them.  There is not enough space
here to give a more complete list of everything covered.  Differing views from
course members invariably make for fascinating discussions.  The course was
the best thing I have ever done, spiritually.  Having completed it, I then acted as
a group leader for the next course – for me, it was the natural progression of my
journey.  I learned a lot about my faith, with input from the other people in the
groups.  It was wonderful to read feedback at the course conclusion; that each
person had found the course changed, positively, their spiritual life, in a
different way for each person!
As for me and my journey – remember that thought to hold?  I learned many
things, and continue to learn, but the single most important thing I learned is
that God is not in the background but there, in front, leading me, influencing
me, loving me. Until I experienced ‘Called to Serve’, I was just too ‘busy’ to
notice.
Yours,
Andy Glanville

Contact Details
Beverley Lock, Priest in Charge 01539 624045
Sandra Ward, Curate 01539 624125
Tony Hall, Church Warden 01931 713204
Elizabeth Coy, Church Warden 01931 713211
Kathy Jenkins, Church Warden 01931 714400

Harvest Festival and Supper
Our Harvest Festival service will be on Sunday October 11th at 6pm and this
year will be focussed on the desperate plight of refugee children.  The PCC has
made a substantial donation to Save the Children, requesting that it be targeted
at this situation.  Additionally there will be a retiring collection after the service
in aid of Help the Children.  Also after the service, as usual, we will be serving
a hotpot supper with a glass of wine.

Bampton PCC
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From the Registers
Wedding
Daniel Fosker to Nicola Holmes    Saturday, 8th August
Baptism
Sophie Marie Sproat Sunday, 6th September

Drop in for Coffee
Our drop-in mornings are continuing to be a great success, providing
opportunities for a warm drink and a catch-up.  Our drop-in dates for the next
two months are Wednesday 14th October and Wednesday 11th November,
any time between 10.30am and 12 noon in the Church Hall.
As before, this is not a fund raising event; it is just an opportunity to get out and
meet people.  If you would like to come and need a lift, then please contact me.
We look forward to seeing you.

Diana Nicholson 713194

Boon Days
Following the successful work in the Knipe Road Cemetery, there will be a
Boon Day in the Churchyard from 9.30am on Saturday October 10th.  We will
be trimming trees with help from Julian Russell, and cutting back the
undergrowth on the south side bank, among other jobs.  All helpers welcome.
Refreshments will be provided.

Tony Hall 713204

Christian Outreach
A five week course will be run this autumn at Bampton Church Hall examining
Christian outreach in the developing world.  It will take place on five
Wednesdays beginning 7th October & concluding 4th November at 7.15pm.
This course will encompass the moral dilemmas of offering support to people in
countries that are dependent on western support and will be led by Mr. Neil
Hughes, Reader, who has a real interest in this subject.
If you are interested please can you let Neil know: ring 01931 713401 or e-mail
neil.hughes@cumbria.gov.uk

The Matterhorn – 150th anniversary of the first ascent
Philip Nicholson will give a slide show recalling the first ascent in 1865 and
also talk about his climb of the mountain during the centenary year, 1965.
Wine and nibbles.  St Patrick’s Church Hall, 7.30pm Friday 23rd October.
Donations to be divided between Save the Children Fund, to help child
refugees, and church funds.
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Christmas Coffee and Gifts – Saturday 5th December
Although it’s only October, it’s never too early to think about Christmas!  This
year’s event will be from 10.30am – 12.30am in the Church and there will be
the usual array of goodies:  home bakes, preserves, gifts, books and good
quality bric-a-brac items.  There will be a raffle with terrific prizes to include a
drinks hamper, Christmas food hamper, seasonal items and a first prize of £50!
Raffle tickets will be available in advance from PCC members, the Post Office
or on the day and will be drawn at the event.  Entry price for adults is £3
(children free) and will include tea/coffee and home bakes.  Make a note in
your diaries and get all your festive needs without leaving the valley!

Bampton PCC

Candlelight Supper
A convivial supper will be held on Friday 20th November at 7pm in the
Church Hall.  Why not come along for some warming winter dishes and, as
usual, lots of lovely puddings?  Tickets are £15 each so please book with
Andrew on 713343.

Red Squirrels
It is with sadness that we must announce that the toddler group is no longer
running.  The toddler group started 10 years ago and some of the children that
first attended have just started secondary school!  Our youngest children are no
longer toddlers and they too are ready to move on to nursery and school and
unfortunately there are not enough children around at the moment to take their
place.  We would like to thank everyone who has supported the group over the
years.  We have all enjoyed meeting up every other Friday morning as much as
our children have, possibly more!  It is not all bad news however, as a new
playgroup opening in Clifton has been able to make use of our equipment.
Clifton Little Tinkers is on Thursdays in term time and runs from 9.30am to
11.30am in Clifton Village Hall.  We wish them the best of luck and hope they
enjoy themselves as much as we all have.

Juliet and Beth

Children in Need
Please look out for the red “Children In Need Bucket” on the counter of the
shop.  Any loose change that you can spare makes a big difference.  Last year
we raised £91:32.  The total raised since we started in 2008 is £362:82, so a big
thank you to all who donate.  Also, please don’t throw away your used postage
stamps from your mail; bring them so we can pass them on to charities.

John Stones



5

Tinclar’s Library
The excursion to St. Mary’s Church, Wreay on 19th August was a great success.
About a dozen of us gathered at the Plough Inn for lunch, and were then shown
round the church by Mrs. Whittaker, a former teacher at Shap School, who gave
a masterly talk which took in not only the features of the church itself and its
contents but also the life history of Sarah Losh, the founder of the church in
1842, and family and social connections extending as far as the battle of
Waterloo and the first Afghanistan war in 1842.  If any reader wishes to visit the
church they will find it open between the hours of 10am and 4pm.
Acquisition – The trustees have purchased a dossier of the Swindale Grammar
School (a registered charity) covering the period 1908 – 1934.  It shows that in
1909 the stipend of the Mistress of the school, Annie Harrison, was £30 a year.
In 1916 the Mistress was Mary Routledge.  Other outgoings were Poor Rate of
2/3d and Fire and Employer’s Liability insurances of 11/-.  The school closed in
1919 and the main outgoing of the charity thereafter was £25 a year for driving
children from Swindale Head to Rosgill School.  Annual income came from
rentcharges totalling £25 payable by the Earl of Lonsdale on properties in Shap
and Crosby Ravensworth.  The Trustees are grateful to Yvonne Grundy for
introducing us to this opportunity.
The Library will be open in the Church Hall on Mondays 5th October and 2nd

November from 7pm-9.30pm.
The Trustees

French Conversation Group
The group continues to meet regularly, pushing the boundaries of the French
language by relying on the natural bonhomie of its members.  From October we
will meet at fortnightly intervals, at 2pm, in the church hall.  Please refer to the
diary pages at the end of the newsletter for the specific dates.  New members are
very welcome.  The content of the sessions are driven by the group.  There is no
syllabus or set book, just enthusiasm to spend a pleasant hour building up
confidence to converse in French.  A bientôt.

Marion Jones

2016 Bampton Sports
With summer officially at an end for this year, the Bampton Sports committee is
planning for next year.  Bampton Sports will be on Sunday July 3rd and there
will be a winter event though the date for that is not yet fixed.
This year’s new ideas went well, the Maypole dancing and the Bouncy Castle,
and we were happy to have the stall provided by Eden Rivers Trust.  This is the
time of year when we can consider ideas for next year so any suggestions will
be welcome, as indeed will any offers of help.

Katharine Cooke for the Bampton Sports Committee
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Old Time Music Hall
My Lord, Ladies and Gentlemen (and children, of course)…….don’t forget the
evening of Victorian Entertainment at the Old Time Music Hall on Saturday,
28th November starting at 7pm.  There will be singing, dancing, a melodrama,
monologues……a myriad of merrymaking for your delectation and delight!
The price will be £6 for adults, £3 for children, the bar will be open and
nibbles and ice cream will be available.  So don’t forget to rush to the Post
Office (tel. 713351) for your tickets from the end of October onwards, as they
will be selling like hot cakes!

Heather Pitt and Christine Evans

Bampton Community First Responders
Members of the CFR team have to undergo an annual assessment of their
knowledge and practical skills, carried out by the North West Ambulance
Service.  This year’s assessment has just taken place and all the team members
passed with excellent results.  The team attends a monthly training evening and,
in addition to going through a number of specific scenarios, receives training in
the management of specific conditions such as diabetes, asthma and infection
prevention and control.
In addition to our Team Leader, Christine Hill, the Bampton Responders are Pat
and John Garside, Keith Hill, Judy and Paul Johnson, Alison Jones and Ruth
Walters.
Remember, if you feel unwell and think it is a medical emergency DIAL 999 or
112 and ask for AMBULANCE.  Any on call CFR's will then be asked by
Ambulance control to attend if appropriate.

Bampton CFR Team

Bampton Memorial Hall
You may have noticed that the container for the plastic recycling is no longer at
the Hall.  This facility has now been withdrawn by Eden District Council.
However, other recycling (bottles, tins, paper etc.,) has not been affected and
will continue as normal.  In future, all plastic bags and wrapping should be
disposed of in your normal household waste (blue bag) with plastic bottles
being recycled in the green bags via the fortnightly kerbside collection.  Those
people who have not been issued with green bags can obtain them by ringing
Rebecca, Customer Services Officer at EDC on 01768 817817.  At that time
they should ascertain from where their recycling will be collected – either
outside their property or at a nearby local collection point.
On no account should any plastic recycling be left at the Hall with immediate
effect.

Bampton Memorial Hall Committee
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Bampton Amblers
Summer (what there was of it) has been and gone and with the nights drawing
in our evening walks will cease until next spring.
During August and September we have had a varied selection of walks ranging
from damp local strolls (occasionally returning in the dark and once losing our
way!) to yet more Lakeland peaks – and an ‘outing’ to Mallerstang to climb
Wild Boar Fell coupled with a trip on a Classic Bus!
We hope you find something in our programme of walks for the next two
months both tempting and ‘doable’ – whatever your fitness level – and that
newcomers to the valley will be attracted enough to come along and join us.
Dates for your diaries are as follows:
Monday  5th October Meet at 10.30am Alison (713350)
[Easy: Heltondale circular walk – 4¾miles]
Monday 12th October Meet at 9.30am David & Katharine (713392)
[Hard: Gray Crag, Caudale Moor & Hartsop Dodd – 6½ miles]
Monday 26th October Meet at 9.30am Andrew (713343)
[Mod: Howtown Hotel from Bampton – 7 miles]
Monday  2nd November Meet at 1pm Alison (713350)
[Easy: Knipe Scar from Bampton – 3½ miles]
Saturday 14th November Meet at 9.30am Andrew (713343)
[Hard: Kidsty Pike & High Street]
Tuesday 24th November Meet at 9.30am David & Heather (716861)
[Mod: Circular walk over Whinfell Beacon – 6½ miles]
Meet at the Memorial Hall in Bampton and bring a packed lunch, unless advised
otherwise.  Please note that start times may vary from those quoted depending
on the nature of the walk, so please see the notice board in Bampton Post Office
for full details of/changes to all walks.  In the event of bad weather please
contact the above leaders.

Heather Pitt and Alison Jones

Bampton WI
Unfortunately in September our speaker was unable to come so, firstly, we had
our business meeting.  Then, as new member Vicki Buss had just joined us that
evening, we asked her to tell us a little about herself which was a great way of
getting to know Vicki.
On October 13th we have Corinne Hotter, a retired Bailiff, who is known to
give good, humorous talks.  This will be an Open Meeting so do come along
and enjoy Corinne’s talk.  There will be a raffle and a cup of tea with home
made biscuits to end the night.  The meeting on November 10th is the Annual
General Meeting and in December we have our Christmas meal.

Elsie Mounsey
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Bampton & District Local History Society
The next meeting of the Society is Tuesday 6th October “Northern England
Hiring Fairs 1890 – 1938” - Dr Stephen Caunce. This will be followed by the
AGM.
This year the Society is looking for at least one, if not two, new committee
members.  It has also been decided that the committee more equally share some
of the workload of the office bearers to also allow greater flexibility throughout
the committee and give the opportunity for committee members to become
more actively involved.  If you would be interested in becoming a committee
member please contact me on 01931 713210 or 07771934996.
The walking tour and history of Bomby common which had originally been
planned for the BBQ but was postponed due to the weather was given on
Sunday 13th September by Pat Garside and Katherine Cooke.

Christine Hill, Chairwoman, BDLHS

Dominoes
There will be a Domino evening on Saturday 17th October and on Saturday
21st November there will be the Christmas Domino evening – both at 7.30pm
in the Memorial Hall.  All welcome.

Dot Lightburn 713206

Keeping Bomby Tidy
After a fine growing season, Bomby Green has had its annual trim.  Thanks to
Carl for not only cutting the grass but taking away the mowings.  The
committee and willing helpers have also had a couple of sessions, making sure
the ditch is kept clear in case it’s needed to take away flood water, reducing the
wilder growth near the bridge and continuing the struggle with the tussocky
grass on the west side of the road.  The condition of the grass here is a reminder
of what much of the green was like before we began to cut it once a year.  The
false oat grass builds up hummocks of woody stems which make it impossible
for less coarse plants to come through and treacherous to walk across.  If the
autumn is kind to us we plan one more strimming session on Saturday October
17th for just 2 hours from 10.30am.  If you feel you could help with the raking
up, please come along.
Sadly not many people came along to the coffee morning, talk and treasure hunt
but we were happy to see some of the valley’s new residents, two of whom took
off the treasure after completing the questionnaire which enabled them to look
closely at Grange and the area around the green.
There will be a committee meeting on November 11th in the Small Hall at
7.30pm at which anyone interested in our work on the green will be welcome.

Katharine Cooke for the Bomby Green Management Committee
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Bampton Cinema: – 2015-2016
Saturday 10th October: ’71 (UK 2014) cert 15, 99 min; genre: thriller.
Saturday 14th November: Withnail and I (UK 1987) cert 15, 107 min; genre:
comedy.
Saturday 19th December: The Elephant and the Bicycle (France, Belgium
2013) cert U & How To Train Your Dragon 2 (USA 2014) cert: PG, 100 min;
genre: animation, action, adventure.
Saturday 23rd January: A Little Chaos (UK 2014) cert 12, 116 min; genre:
period romance.
A word about the first two films:
’71 is the title of a recent film by director Yann Demange about the reality of
Belfast’s streets for a young recruit to the British Army, Gary Hook, back in
1971.  It’s a story, but there’s nothing fictional about the sectarian conflicts, the
shootings and bombings which characterised life in this city (and elsewhere)
during The Troubles.  Gary is accidentally left behind by his unit following a
street riot.  He has to survive the night and return to the safety of his barracks.
Jack O’Connell won a rising star award at the recent BAFTAs for his central
role in this film.
Withnail and I is a much loved classic (well, maybe not by everyone!).  But
what’s not to like about the settings: Bampton, Haweswater and Sleddale Hall
to name a few.  In fact, Bampton is a byword for this film.  The cast features
acting at its best from the late great Richard Griffiths, uncle to Withnail and
Harry Potter, Richard E. Grant and Peter McGann.  It’s sassy, full of memorable
quotes and the soundtrack is essential 1960s.  The story is two flatmates heading
away from the pressures of London life for the peace of the countryside but they
simply exchange their urban problems for rural ones.  Time for change is in the
air.
The venue is Bampton Memorial Hall, doors opening at 7pm. Tickets are on
sale at the door on the night, price £4 adults; £2 U16. Or, a film plus supper
ticket can be bought in advance at Bampton Post Office, price £8 adults; £6
for U16.  Supper is served at 6pm.  Please buy tickets for supper by
Wednesday 7th October for ’71 and by Wednesday 11th November for
Withnail.
We’re on Facebook and Twitter and the parish website where you’ll find links
to film trailers.  We’d love to see you again.  Have a drink at the bar with
friends, buy an ice-cream and watch a good film.  If you would like to find out
more about Bampton cinema and can spare time and energy to learn about the
equipment and help out on the night please contact:

Hazel Eccles (713311), Katharine Cooke (713392), Mike Jones,
for Bampton cinema committee
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Bampton Parish Council
At the recent meeting of the Parish Council Mike Slee, EDC councillor, spoke
about the possible devolution of some discretionary services to parish councils.
For Bampton this could mean that the parish council could provide footway
lighting instead of it being done by EDC.  Something to be considered in future
when the existing lights begin to fail!  Mr Slee was also questioned about the
unexpected removal of the plastics waste cage.  As Bampton is an EDC Bring
Site this facility should not have been removed without notice and Mr Slee
would investigate the situation as a matter of urgency.  In the absence of the
cage you are reminded that flytipping is an offence as well as being an eyesore.
You may have noticed that some repair work has been done at the parking place
by Grange Bridge.  This is just a temporary repair and Highways are willing to
properly grade and tarmac the area, with some financial contribution from the
PC.  In view of previous controversy over this area the PC would welcome
comments from you before the work is approved.  If you have views about this
would you please contact Richard Carruthers, PC Chairman, before October
10th.  It would only include the current gravelly rough area, not extend any
further along the road.
Overgrown hedges and saplings along the verges had been reported to
Highways for action and the relevant landowners/tenants would also be
contacted.  Hedges along roads are the responsibility of farmers rather than
wholly Highways.  The Keep Left sign at the Burnbanks road end had been
removed because there was insufficient support for its retention from local
residents when Highways sought their opinion.  The old finger post from there
will be passed on to History Society as an interesting artefact.
Meetings will be arranged in the fairly near future to discuss with Eden Rivers
Trust and other relevant bodies a scheme to improve the banks of the River
Lowther.  Temporary shoring up work has been done where the bank was
dangerously eroded.
There is a casual vacancy on the council because Mike Jones had to resign when
he moved away from the parish.  Are you interested in becoming a councillor?
If you are please contact Richard Carruthers or me as soon as possible so co-
option can be done at the next meeting on Tuesday November 17th.
All parishioners are most welcome at all PC meetings.  Come along and find out
what your councillors are doing for the parish.

Marion Drinkwater 716054 marion_drinkwater@yahoo.co.uk
Richard Carruthers 713280 corgicarruthers@yahoo.co.uk

Bowls
Don’t forget that bowls night recommences on Wednesday 7th October and
new players are always welcome.  Come along for a good night out!

Malcolm Evans
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Bampton Annual Raft Race 2015
If you were lucky enough to attend the annual raft race then you will, I am sure,
have had a really entertaining afternoon.  Once again, there was a fantastic
turnout with 21 rafts arriving from every corner of the village in the space of 15
hectic minutes at the bridge.  The time, effort and ingenuity of some teams goes
well beyond the expected but is hugely appreciated and entertaining.  In the
week previously there were times when I was worried about the volume of
water in the river but come the day it was perfect.  However, the record of 18
minutes was never threatened.
Thanks go to everyone who took part and especially to all the people who help
to make the afternoon a great success. I say it every time but without that band
of stalwarts it could not happen.
Proceeds from the afternoon were donated to The Great North Air Ambulance
who were nominated as this year’s beneficiary and they have been sent a cheque
for £200. It is a service which, potentially, we may all benefit from if
circumstances dictate.  See you all next year.

Tim Ward

Bonfire Night
It seems like this year is flying by and bonfire night will be on us before we
know it.  October 1st is the day we can start to assemble the bonfire.  Please no
dumping of mattresses, sofas, armchairs, plastic or tyres, as the environment
agency come round and check the site.  The bonfire will be lit between 6.45pm
– 7pm, weather dependent.  Volunteers to collect donations would be very
welcome as this event is run entirely on donations.
We look forward to seeing people who enjoy the company and watching the
firework display and hope for good weather.

Maureen Barber

Events in Shap
Shap Memorial Hall, Saturday 28th November:  St Michael's Christmas Fayre,
11am – 2pm and Dominoes at 7.30pm.

Highlights Rural Touring Autumn Performances at Shap Memorial Hall.
‘Different Strings Music – 3 Boxes’ on Sunday 18th October at 7.30pm
Adult: £9  Conc.: £8  Child: £5  Family £23 (2 Adults + 2 children or 1 Adult
+ 3 children. For more information tel: 01931 716273. Bring your own Booze.

Thursday 15th October 2pm:  Shap MU Open meeting – “A Personal Journey”
with Kath Dodd, Baptist Minister, including music and images.  The Green
Room at Shap Memorial Hall.  All Welcome

Janet Wood
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Freegle
Grab yourself a freebie on Saturday 3rd October at the Freegle Give and Take
at the Old Courthouse in Shap.  The event runs from 10am – 2pm.  Please bring
along anything unwanted to give away – and pick up anything that's there – all
free!  Items to give away can be dropped off the day before from 2pm – 7pm or
from 9am on the day.
Anything left over will either be Freegled online or given away to the Second
Chance charity shop to sell.  Teas and coffees available for 50p.  For more
details, contact Chris on 713240

Shap Medical Practice
There will be a flu vaccination clinic at Shap on Saturday 10th October from
9am to 12pm.  To book your appointment please call in or telephone us.  Please
also remember to tell us if you do not want a flu vaccination this year.

The local bus
The bus is run by Fellrunner and operates every Thursday.  It will leave
Burnbanks at 10.00am, travelling via Grange Bridge (10.07am) and leave
Bampton at 10.14am to arrive at Penrith Bus Station at 10.48am.  The return
bus will leave Penrith Bus Station at 1.30pm to arrive back in Bampton at
2.02pm and Burnbanks at 2.16pm.  Bus passes can be used. Use it or lose it!

Bampton Village Website - www.bamptonlakedistrict.org.uk
Please send any updates for the website to Chris Cant on chris@phdcc.com or
713240.  Any new photos very welcome.

PARISH DIARY (Note MH = Memorial Hall)

OCTOBER
Su 4th Holy Communion with Chris Jenkin, 9.15am
Mo 5th Bampton Amblers.  Meet MH, 9.30am

Tinclar’s Library Open Evening, Church Hall, 7-9.30pm
Pilates, MH, 7-8pm and 8-9pm

Tu 6th BDLHS, MH, 7.30pm, ‘Northern England Hiring Fairs 1890-1938’
by Stephen Caunce, followed by the AGM

We 7th Christian Outreach, Church Hall, 7.15pm
Indoor Bowls, MH, 7.30pm

Sa 10th Boon Day, Churchyard, from 9.30am.  All welcome.
Orton Farmers’ Market, 9.30am-2.30pm
Bampton Cinema, MH, ‘’71’. Doors open 7pm.
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Su 11th Harvest Festival with Sandra, 6pm, followed by harvest supper in
Church afterwards

Mo 12th Bampton Amblers.  Meet MH, 9.30am
French Group, Church Hall, 2-3pm
Pilates, MH, 7-8pm and 8-9pm

Tu 13th WI meeting, MH, 7.15pm, ‘The Knock on the Door’ by Corinne
Hotter.  Open meeting.  All welcome.

We 14th Drop In For Coffee, Church Hall, 10.30-12 noon
Christian Outreach, Church Hall, 7.15pm
Indoor Bowls, MH, 7.30pm

Th Sa 17th Bomby Green strimming session, 10.30am.  All welcome.
Dominoes, MH, 7.30pm.  All welcome.

Su 18th Holy Communion with Clive Pattinson, 9.15am
Mo 19th Pilates, MH, 7-8pm and 8-9pm
We 21st Christian Outreach, Church Hall, 7.15pm

Indoor Bowls, MH, 7.30pm
Fr 23rd ‘The Matterhorn – 150th anniversary of the first ascent’, talk and

slide show by Philip Nicholson, Church Hall, 7.30pm
Su 25th Morning worship with Diana, 10am
Mo 26th Bampton Amblers.  Meet MH, 9.30am

French Group, Church Hall, 2-3pm
Pilates, MH 7-8pm and 8-9pm

We 28th Christian Outreach, Church Hall, 7.15pm
Indoor Bowls, MH, 7.30pm
CAMEO, Church Hall, 7.30pm

NOVEMBER
Su 1st Holy Communion by extension with Diana, 9.15am
Mo 2nd Bampton Amblers.  Meet MH, 10am

Tinclar’s Library Open Evening, Church Hall, 7-9.30pm
Pilates, MH, 7-8pm and 8-9pm

Tu 3rd BDLHS, MH, 7.30pm, ‘Oral History of Farming in Dentdale’ by
Anthea Boulton

We 4th Prayer Group at 65 Burnbanks, 10.30am
Christian Outreach, Church Hall, 7.15pm
Indoor Bowls, MH, 7.30pm

Th 5th Bonfire Night.  Fire lit 6.45pm-7pm (weather dependent) and
firework display starts 7.30pm

Su 8th Remembrance Sunday, with Neil, 10am.  Reading the names of the
fallen and the two minutes silence

Mo 9th French Group, Church Hall, 2-3pm
Pilates, MH, 7-8pm and 8-9pm
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Tu 10th WI meeting, MH, 7.15pm, AGM
We 11th Drop In For Coffee, Church Hall, 10.30-12 noon

Indoor Bowls, MH, 7.30pm
Bomby Green Committee Open Meeting, Small Hall, 7.30pm

Th Sa 14th Bampton Amblers.  Meet MH, 9.30am
Orton Farmers’ Market, 9.30am-2.30pm
Bampton Cinema, MH, ‘Withnail and I’. Doors open 7pm.

Su 15th Holy Communion with Clive Pattinson, 9.15am
Mo 16th Pilates, MH, 7-8pm and 8-9pm
Tu 17th Bampton Parish Council Meeting, MH, 7.30pm.  All welcome.
We 18th Indoor Bowls, MH, 7.30pm
Fr 20th Candlelight Supper, Church Hall, 7pm
Sa 21st Christmas Dominoes, MH, 7.30pm.  All welcome.
Su 22nd Holy Communion with Sandra, 10am
Mo 23rd French Group, Church Hall, 2-3pm

Pilates, MH 7-8pm and 8-9pm
Tu 24th Bampton Amblers.  Meet MH, 9.30am
We 25th Indoor Bowls, MH, 7.30pm

CAMEO, Church Hall, 7.30pm
Sa 28th. Old Time Music Hall, MH, 7pm
Su 29th Holy Communion.  Joint service at Shap, 10.30am
Mo 30th Pilates, MH 7-8pm and 8-9pm

DECEMBER
Tu 1st BDLHS Christmas Quiz, Crown & Mitre, 7.30pm

Copy deadline for the December/January issue is 5pm on Sunday
22nd November. Please send all contributions to Heather Pitt
(01931 716861) pathfinders2509@btinternet.com or leave at the Post
Office.  Thank you.

Julian Russell Fdsc. Arb – Tree & Garden Services
All aspects of tree work, large and small, including pruning, felling, hedge

cutting and planting. Wide range of gardening services also available.
Free specialist advice and quotations.

Qualified, experienced, insured and local.  Tel: 01931 713108


